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			Since 2018, the three trusts that make up BSW - RUH Bath, GWH Swindon and ourselves - have been working increasingly closely as part of the Acute Hospital Alliance to collaborate to deliver better health outcomes for the populations we serve.

To date, we have delivered change that is making a difference to the lives of local people and communities. This includes a joint approach to community diagnostics, elective orthopaedic capacity, robotic surgery and preparations for a single Electronic Patient Record platform.

In addition, we have a shared approach to continuous improvement – Improving Together – and have begun to share expertise, such as through joint estates and digital roles and bringing services, such as procurement, together.

Our current priorities are:
1. Stabilising the services we deliver and our financial position
1. The implementation of a shared Electronic Patient Record across our three trusts
1. BSW Communities Together – the consortium we are a part of which is bidding for the single contract to run community services from April 2025.

To enable us to work together more effectively and deliver these programmes of work, later this month our three Boards will consider a proposal to move towards a group model led by a single Chief Executive Officer across our Trusts.

In this new role, the Joint Chief Executive would work closely with the Deputy Chief Executives based at each of our three trusts. A Joint Committee will be set up to take forward and oversee how our organisations would work together more closely and further develop a collaborative approach as part of a group model. The Joint Chief Executive would be the accountable officer for all three trusts, with the Deputy CEOs being responsible for operational leadership at each hospital. 

The proposed new structure would involve much closer, collaborative working but each of our trusts would continue to remain separate organisations.

The proposals are supported by the Integrated Care System as being in the best interests of the local health and social care system.

While these formal arrangements would give us a new approach to work within, the key to our success continues to lie in how our teams collaborate and work together.

Further details about the proposal, which will be discussed in public by our Trust Boards on Monday 22nd July, will be published online here later today. 

Details of any change to the way we will be run will be shared with you after the Board meeting on 22nd July.
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Ian Green OBE
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